
 
Trauma Informed Neighbourhood Project – Update noted. 
 
5 There was submitted and noted a report by the Chief Officer, Glasgow City 
Health and Social Care Partnership (GCHSCP), regarding the Trauma Informed 
Neighbourhood Project, advising 
 
(1) that in collaboration, Sanctuary Scotland and Health Improvement, GCHSCP 

had been successful in securing £240,000 funding from the United Kingdom 
Shared Prosperity Fund with the funding allowing it to build on the progress 
made through the Priesthill and Househillwood Thriving Place Programme 
and continued to enhance the efforts of the thematic groups (children and 
young people, mental health and social isolation and poverty and food 
security); 

 
(2) that a new area of work within the application was to create a trauma-

informed neighbourhood, with the aim for Priesthill, Househillwood and Nitshill 
to become the first trauma-informed neighbourhood in the city; 

 
(3) of various background information in relation to the project, as detailed in the 

report, and highlighting that the creation of a trauma-informed neighbourhood 
would help individuals understand and address the impacts of trauma, 
fostering resilience and support amongst community members; 

 
(4) of the key components of the project and of the project partners, as detailed in 

the report; 
 
(5) of the feedback so far in relation to the initial project sessions and advising 

that the positive response highlighted the community’s readiness to embrace 
trauma-informed practices and suggested a strong foundation for future 
initiatives; and 

 
(6) that the trauma informed neighbourhood area served as a powerful model for 

other communities who wished to implement transformative initiatives and that 
by prioritising health and resilience, communities not only addressed the 
immediate needs of residents but also fostered a supportive environment and 
encouraged long-term well-being. 

 


